BF Steering Committee Minutes 16 July, 2007 
Those Present: Terry Frueh, Bill Florea, Roxie Campbell, Scott Schulte, Bob Lerch, Scott Voney. 
Meeting ran 2 hours, 30 minutes
Plan:

Terry and Bill will give an educational presentation to the Columbia City Council at their work session tonight. 


Boone County P&Z is scheduled to vote on recommending plan adoption at their July 19th meeting.

Ashland’s P&Z recommended adopting the plan, and their Board of Aldermen will have a first reading of the plan at their July 17th meeting, and vote on it at their meeting in August. 

The group discussed that it might be a good idea to have an MOA discussing that all governments must coordinate as they implement the plan.

Project Evaluation:

The group discussed what worked well in the planning process. Overall, the Stakeholder process was a success, with most of the Stakeholders sticking through the entire process (14 of 18 original members), a quality plan developed and supported by the group, and Stakeholders coming away from the process feeling like they had contributed and had their perspectives respected. 

One thing that would have helped the Stakeholders was to have a clear road map of where they were going from the beginning of their process. The Steering Committee also debated whether or not it might have been beneficial to have had some type of official buy-in to the process from the Stakeholders. The group concluded that the organic nature of how buy-in was achieved worked and may have been the best way in the context of the membership of the Stakeholders. 


Terry will write an article for the Conservationist discussing the Stakeholder planning process. 


The group also discussed Terry’s professional performance. They mentioned that they were happy with his performance, appreciated how he grew into it, tackled issues head-on, and gained the trust of the Stakeholders. 
Cost Share:


Discovery Ridge withdrew their application for cost-share. They were not willing to do the calculations for the Level of Service method.

In discussing Columbia’s stream assessments, Bill mentioned it would be good if they would screen for illicit connections and inventory outfalls (since they are going to be in the area anyway). 
Sewer BMP tour: 

Terry has organized a sewer BMP tour that will be at 8 am on July 17th. It will be 1 hour long, offering 1 PDH for engineers. 

Water Quality Monitoring:


Bob mentioned that it would be good for him to have a letter of support from the County concerning continued ARS water quality monitoring. Terry mentioned he will also discuss it with the City to get a letter from them and see what they would like. Bob also mentioned that it would be really beneficial to have good stage-discharge relationships to see how the systems change with land use changes. 
Miscellaneous:


Terry gave the committee a list of what he was working on before he left Columbia at the end of August. 

This was the last Steering Committee meeting, unless there is a need for one later. 
